Major M. R. Richter, MC, 44th General Hospital, APO 922, c/o P.M., Nan Francisco, Calif.

Dear Dr. Richter:

I saw Dr. Latimer and his family on the summer playground the other evening and he told me he had received a letter from you. Dr. Latimer asked that we send you one of our Jayhawk Rebounds which we write to the boys in the service on an average of once a month.

I got the conception for this newsletter from my experiences after the first World War. I came to the campus on September 15, 1919, and saw dear old Uncle Jimmy Green, who said, "Well, Phog, I am glad to see you. I promised my boys when they went overseas that I would wait for them, and I am waiting until they return, and when they get back my job is happily finished." When the boys went away this time I was too old to enter service, but I thought I could render these boys a genuine service by keeping them informed as to the whereabouts of their buddies.

We remember your interest in intramurals when you were working with Eddie Elbel, and I thought you might like to read of some of the activities of the campus which we have tried to incorporate in this letter. Doubtless Lt. Evelyn Herriman shares her copy with you, this one is for your personal perusal when you have opportunity to read it.

With kindest regards and best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.